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Telephone: (01895) 443310   

Email: meadow@meadowhighschool.org
Website:  www.meadowhighschool.org
      Headteacher:  Mrs Jenny Rigby
Deputy Headteacher:  Ms Claire Caddell

Dear Parents/Carers,
Please find enclosed a copy of your child's Annual School Report.  This year has been exceptionally difficult in many ways and we have had to make many changes across the year that have impacted on your child's education.
As a school, we have tried to reduce the impact of this in many ways.  During the first lockdown we put together a curriculum for all pupils with a focus on improving emotional wellbeing and developing independence skills.  Work packs were printed and delivered to all pupils. Providing this curriculum content meant that pupils did not follow their planned curriculum but efforts were made to ensure that each pupil had meaningful work available to them which they could complete offsite.  In designing this work there was a clear focus on maintaining current skills and supporting emotional wellbeing. 
When the pupils returned to school we used National Standardised tests to check pupil progress in Maths and English.  When pupils initially returned to school they stayed in class groups and followed a catch up curriculum aimed at supporting them to regain confidence and lost skills.
In the second lockdown, in line with government directives, we moved to delivering online learning to pupils both in school and working from home.  Pupils in Pathway One had bespoke provision put in place.  Where possible, lessons followed the planned curriculum but often this was taught by the form tutor as we felt this offered the highest level of consistency and accessibility for pupils.  Where this was not possible the curriculum was adapted to offer parallel learning opportunities.  Pupils studying for exam courses were invited to additional online lessons focused on gaining the knowledge and skills required and the evidence of this for the exam boards.  Where pupils were still undertaking exams, lessons to prepare for this have been provided.
When we returned to school, the curriculum that we would normally be providing was followed with some modification to ensure we kept within government guidance in relation to social distancing and other measures to reduce the possibility of transmitting the virus.  Practical lessons have had the biggest impact because of this, as these are the lessons where pupils move about and often share equipment such as balls, saws, cookers etc.  Staff across the school have worked exceptionally hard to ensure that measures are in place to maintain the safety of all whilst still delivering high quality education in line with what would have normally been taught.
Across the year, we have also maintained a focus on individuals targets via the PLIMS (Personal Learning Intentions Maps) which have replaced IEPs.  We have used an app called Evidence for Learning to help track pupil progress and this year's Annual School Report is taken from this evidence collected across the year. You will notice that the report style allows for increased detail and more learning specific information. Teachers have chosen a variety of approaches to best reflect your child’s learning achievements. Some more focused on individual lesson achievements, meeting of targets and photos of learning in action, whilst others focused more on overall learning progress in their subject and the next steps of learning development.
You will also see that in the report there are codes used to show the level of support that has been provided.  This helps to show you the level of independence or support needed when working in specific aspects of learning. 
The following codes have been used:
For Pathway 1 pupils: 
I - Independent / GH - Gestural Help / PH - Physical Help / VS - Visual Support / VP - Verbal Prompt
For Pathway 2-4 Pupils: 
I -  Independent / VP - Verbal Prompt / VP - Visual Prompt / PP - Physical Prompt.
Next year we plan to provide shorter, more regular information to report progress throughout the year as a learning journey of pupil achievement. We will also be sharing the pupils' PLIMs targets with you using this app with the intention of moving to electronic reporting of progress for those who have internet access.
This year's reports have been a challenge to collate for many reasons and despite our efforts some of them have collated out of chronological order and have some formatting issues that we have tried to address.  Hopefully they will give you a clear view of the progress made and you will have an opportunity to discuss the report with the form tutor at parents evening, we welcome your feedback. If there are other teachers you really want to talk to, please let us know and we will try to facilitate this, but as parents evening this year is virtual it is not possible to arrange meetings with all teachers. Form tutors have taught the pupils for much of this year and are in a great position to talk to you about your child's progress through this extra nodal year.
I hope you have found this summary of the year useful and informative. 
Claire Caddell
Deputy Head
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